## **Band Booster Meeting**

## December 3, 2019

Mr. C opened the Booster Meeting at 7:05.

Band practice will be held on Thursday, December 5<sup>th</sup>.

Mebane and Graham Parades are this week.

Mebane Parade is Friday, December 6<sup>th</sup>. The Activity bus will take students to and from the Mebane Parade. The students will leave at 3:50 to stop and eat and arrive at Walker Funeral Home to line up at 5:30. The parade will end at Mebane Community Park. SA Band will be number 31 in this parade.

Graham parade is Saturday, December 7<sup>th</sup>. Students need to arrive at 8:30 am at the Graham Rec Center to line up for the parade. The parade starts at 10am. The parade will end at Graham Middle School. SA Band will be number 4 in this parade.

Crystal Humble opened a motion for Kristy Hall to be voted in to be Assistant Treasurer. All were in favor and Kristy was voted in as Assistant Treasurer.

Indoor Winds was voted on and program was formally approved.

Loren Stout gave the Treasure Report. Updated statements are available, Indoor Winds and the Tennessee trip are on the statement.

44 people have now committed to going on the TN trip. There is still room for 11 more people. More chaperones are needed. Please let Loren Stout know if you can chaperone.

Bobby Simpson updated the Fruit Sale delivery. There will be a 24 hour period between the delivery notice and delivery. Helpers are needed to unload the truck and sort. Bobby will send out a Remind asking for help. Parents need to look through their fruit right away and if a problem is seen, keep fruit as is and take pic.

The Greensboro Coliseum fundraiser still needs volunteers. Volunteers are especially needed for New Year's Eve. This fundraiser will pay out 12% instead of the 10% that is usually paid. These are usually SOLD OUT, so there is a potential for lots to be made. The Averett Brothers is the concert.

Kristi Hall updated us on the Quarter Auction. She has the tickets for the February 1<sup>st</sup> Quarter Auction. Please let her know how many tickets you need. Make sure to write your child's name at the bottom of the tickets before distributing. Tickets can be sold up until the morning of. Donations are still needed for this.

Mr. C needs parent to help with the Indoor Winds when we go to competitions. They are needed to help set up and take down props. Rehearsals for Indoor Winds starts next week.

Monday-Percussion and Winds

Thursday-Front Ensemble

Friday-All

Meeting adjourned at 7:20